
C O V E R   S H E E T 

 

Attached report with the following hand-written heading: 

Debriefing Report by Delmar Beasley (sic). tailgunner 

546th Sqdn 384th Bomb Group. H 

Herb Schaafs Crew.  

 

This report is said to have been compiled post-war primarily using letters written by Beesley to his family. It 

describes events of their mission on 9 September 1944 and the ensuing crash of their aircraft followed by their 

evasion and repatriation. The document describes the crew members contacting U.S. Army forces (274th Tank 

Destroyer "outfit") on the night of, and the day following the crash. They returned to the crash site on 10 

September and did little more than take photos, as the German military and French civilians had picked over the 

crash. Then they were passed on to the 90th Infantry Division where they spent the night of 10/11 September. 

On 11 September, they were driven to an airstrip near Verdun and boarded a C-47 to begin their return to 

England. After a stop in Cherbourg, they continued on to England, where they were interrogated and spent the 

night in London, returning to Grafton Underwood on 12 September. 

Notes: 

• The correct spelling of Delmar's last name is BEESLEY; it was written incorrectly on the report heading. 

• The airfield identified as "Babbington" in the text is not known, due to an apparent transcription error. 

• 384th Records state the crew "Returned 9-10-44", which may mean "returned to military control", not 

returned to GU which occurred on 12 September, according to Beesley's narrative. 

• Research for the 274th Tank Destroyer “Outfit” indicates that was no 274th Tank Destroyer outfit, unit, 

company , etc., during WWII.  There was a 774th Tank Destroyer Battalion, part of the 7th Armored 

Division, operating in the area of the crash landing during September 1944.  The 274th Tank Destroyer 

“Outfit” was likely a typo or misunderstanding on Delmar’s part.  The rescuing unit was likely an element 

of the 774th Tank Destroyer Battalion. 
















